
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 

 
Mayor and City Council 

From: 

 
Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 

 
August 14, 2017 

Subject: 

 
Funding Authorization to Extend the Sidewalk and Bike 
Lanes on Chamblee Dunwoody Road from Cambridge Drive 
to Donaldson Bannister Park 

 

 
BACKGROUND 

 

When the city began planning the Chamblee Dunwoody Road sidewalk and bicycle lane 
project, no plans had been developed for the future intersection improvements at Vermack 
Road.  It was anticipated that the Vermack project would extend northward on Chamblee 
Dunwoody to add a southbound left turn lane but how far northward had not yet been 

determined.  To avoid overlap with the Vermack project the Chamblee Dunwoody Road 
sidewalk and bicycle lane project was planned to end at Cambridge Drive which is 850 feet 
north of Vermack Road.      

 
It is now known based on the completed conceptual design for the Vermack intersection 
that the future road improvements will extend approximately 350 feet north of the 
intersection leaving a 500 foot gap to the improvements ending at Cambridge Drive.  It is 

anticipated that funding for construction of the Vermack improvements will not be available 
in the next five years considering all of the other projects in the five year work plan.  In the 
interim there is a gap in the sidewalk along the Donaldson Bannister Park frontage on 
Chamblee Dunwoody Road.   

 
Public Works and Parks staff have worked to develop a plan (attached) to eliminate the 
sidewalk gap along the park property without conflicting with future roadway and park 

improvements.  With this section of Chamblee Dunwoody Road now scheduled for paving 
this year, the plan developed by staff also includes extending the bike lanes 400 feet 
southward (cyan color on attached plan) from Cambridge Drive to a new driveway to be 
constructed to provide a wheelchair accessible entrance to the park (shown in purple). The 

bike facilities would continue southward in the future as part of the Vermack intersection 
project. 
 

To construct the bike lanes, Chamblee Dunwoody Road would be widened approximately 8 
feet to the east between the existing edge of pavement and the existing sidewalk.  The 
sidewalk construction would occur within the right of way and on park property (shown in 
yellow).          

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends approval of funding up to $75,000 through Georgia Development 

Partners’ unit price contract for sidewalks and minor road construction to extend the 
sidewalk and bike lanes on Chamblee Dunwoody Road.  The funding for this request can be 
allocated from the surplus funds remaining from the Chamblee Dunwoody Road sidewalk 

and bike lane project.   
 

-51-

#9.



-53-

#
9.



-54-

#
9.




